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Do you think we’ll play club cricket again this year? 

 
We have an absolute ambition to get cricket played as soon as it is safe to do so. 

Although social distancing is likely to be in place for the foreseeable future, cricket is a 

non-contact team sport with individual disciplines, as such, we are optimistic about 
getting cricket played this summer. The safety and wellbeing of the cricket family is our 

number one priority and that is why we are being led by government and medical advice 
at every point. Therefore, we will move to step 4 when it is safe to do so and supported 

by government and medical experts. 

 
 

When do you think stage four will happen? 
 

The Government have not yet published new guidance relating to sport since their 

update on May 30. We are not aware of a committed date to revise that, but their daily 
briefings continue to update widely on relaxing guidelines, should the status of COVID-

19 continue to progress positively.   

 
 

Can ECB do more to get recreational cricket played?? You’ve managed to get 
International cricket back on? 

 

It is hugely important that ECB do all we can to ensure recreational cricket played, as 
soon as it is safe to do so. Because the safety of the cricket family is our first priority, 

the decision to move into step four ‘adapted gameplay’ will be made when it is medically 
safe to do so. In addition, the environment for international cricket is significantly easier 

for us to control and easier for us to work with Government on achieving solutions to 

problems that COVID-19 posed. The numbers of people involved are significantly smaller 
and we were only talking about one or two venues.  

 

Compare that to the English and Welsh sporting public, and the landscape is very 
different. Over 6,500 cricket clubs, thousands and thousands of players and spread 

across two countries.  
 

The resumption of international cricket is vital for the funding of the game. The ECB is 

not-for-profit. Any money that flows into the organisation funds cricket somewhere. 

    



 

 
 

Either the England teams, grants and funding to cricket clubs, disability cricket, 
safeguarding checks, our charity partners – every part of the game has been financially 

impacted by COVID-19. 
 

 

You mention a focus on junior cricket – what is that focus and how will you 
bring around the return of junior cricket first? 

 

We know that for many clubs, a thriving junior section is critical to their long term, 
health and prosperity. A thriving junior section provides the players of the future, can 

inspire volunteers and plays a vital role in club finances. With schools returning on a 
limited basis, we are keen to explore with Government if cricket clubs can support more 

children (than guidance currently permits) to get active. As always, this plan will need 

government guidance and the advice of medical experts in delivery.  
 

 
If I can sit in a pub garden with my mates from July 4, why can’t I play cricket? 

 

The government has highlighted some top line plans for the hospitality sector. These 
plans will encompass detailed guidelines that will be available in the coming weeks. Once 

we have these, we will update our guidance as to what this means for recreational 
cricket club facilities. It is important to note that government guidance on the hospitality 

sector will not necessarily be replicated for community sport. Once the government has 

shared its next steps for community sport, we will update the guidance for recreational 
cricket accordingly. With that said, we are optimistic about getting cricket played this 

summer and we have an ambition to get the game on as soon as it is safe to do so. 

   
 

When do you envisage we’ll get to Stage five, i.e we’ll be playing club cricket 
normally? 

 

Moving to stage five would involve the removal of social distancing measures, at this 
time, it is hard to see us getting to this stage this summer.  

 
 

Are you concerned about how this summer has impacted the club game? 

 
There is no question that COVID-19 has impacted all areas of society and community 

sport is not immune to this. The recreational game is critical to the long term health and 

prosperity of our game and so it is vital that we support the game through this 
unprecedented crisis. This is why we initially provided access to more than £20M in 

grants and loans for the recreational game and worked with local clubs to access a 
further £24M in government grants and loans. Mobilising the game to return and safely 

as possible is our next challenge. We have begun significant work to ensure all cricket 

stakeholders are involved in this consultation.  
 

  
Why does it look like other sports are ahead of us in terms of the return to 

sport plans? 

 
We are optimistic about a return to competitive cricket matches this summer. This will 

be conditional on it being safe to do so, a decision that will be medically led and in line 

with government advice. Although social distancing is likely to be in place for the 
foreseeable future, cricket is a non-contact team sport with individual disciplines. We 

believe this makes cricket uniquely placed as a team sport to be played sooner than 
other major team sports. 

 


